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January 15, 2007

Mr. Robert Perdue
Executive Officer
California Regional Water Quality Control Board
Colorado River Basin Region
73-720 Fred Waring Drive, Suite 100
Palm Desert, California 92260

Subject: Board Order R7-2007-0015
PG&E Topock Compressor Station, Needles, California
Upland In-Situ Pilot Test 
December 2007 and Fourth Quarter 2007 Monitoring Letter

Dear Mr. Perdue:

This letter is being submitted in compliance with the Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) 
issued by the Colorado River Basin Regional Water Quality Control Board (Water Board) under 
Board Order R7-2007-0015 for the Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) Topock 
Compressor Station, Upland In Situ Pilot Test. 

Well installation activities began on April 23, 2007 and were completed on July 18, 2007. 
System construction activities began on August 6, 2007 and have yet to be completed. No 
injection of material occurred in the upland in situ pilot test area during the December 2007 
reporting period. 

I declare under the penalty of law that I have personally examined and am familiar with the 
information submitted in this document, and that based on my inquiry of those individuals 
immediately responsible for obtaining the information, I believe that the information is true, 
accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false 
information, including the possibility of a fine and imprisonment for knowing violations.

If you have any questions regarding this report, please call me at (805) 234-2257.

Sincerely,

Yvonne Meeks
Topock Project Manager

cc: Abdi Haile, Water Board
Cliff Raley, Water Board
Aaron Yue, DTSC (2 copies)


